CITY OF THORNTON – JULY 9, 2018 – 6:30 P.M. – CITY HALL
The Thornton City Council met on the above date and time with Mayor Mike Jensen calling the meeting to order.  Council members present:  Randall Bohman, Rob Duff, Roger Engebretson, Betty Jensen, and Michael Younge.  Also present:  City Attorney Mike Moeller, Tom Janeka, and Brad Klein with Ferguson Water Works.

Bohman made a motion to approve the agenda.  Duff seconded.  Motion carried.

Duff made a motion to approve the minutes from the June 4th and June 25th meetings.  Younge seconded.  Motion carried.

Jensen made a motion to approve payment of bills with one correction – void check to John Deere Financial in the amount of $392.40.  Bohman seconded.  Motion carried.
Brad Klein with Ferguson Water Works gave a presentation on water meter replacement.  Mr. Klein left the meeting at 7:25 p.m.

City tree removal bids were discussed.  Bids received:  Jim’s Tree Service ($3600) and Westaby Tree Service ($5530).  Younge made a motion to accept Jim’s Tree Service bid.  Bohman seconded.  Bohman aye, Duff aye, Engebretson aye, Jensen aye, and Younge aye.  

Discussion was held on Community Clean-Up.  

Mayor Jensen advised the council he has appointed Pam Muhlenbruch and Jane McLaughlin to serve on the library board for a three (3) year term.  

Younge made a motion to accept Rob Duff’s resignation as council member effective July 9, 2018.  Bohman seconded.  Bohman aye, Duff abstained, Engebretson aye, Jensen aye, and Younge aye.

Bohman made a motion to publish a notice that the City Council will intense pursue per Iowa Code a replacement for the vacant council seat.  Engebretson seconded.  Bohman aye, Duff abstained, Engebretson aye, Jensen aye, and Younge aye.

Hail storm damage report (Library) which occurred on Memorial Day was reviewed.

Mayor informed council that the City was awarded $2500 from Cerro Gordo County Community Foundation to be used for flooring in the Community Center.  Only one bid for replacement of flooring was received.   Younge made a motion to table this discussion until the next meeting when more information is available.  Duff seconded.  Bohman aye, Duff aye, Engebretson aye, Jensen aye, and Younge aye.  
Water tower inspection/cleaning report was reviewed.

Sump pump drainage problem at 304 Maple Street was discussed.

First Security ACH Services Update was discussed.  Younge made a motion to table this discussion until more information is made available.  Duff seconded.  Bohman abstained, Duff aye, Engebretson aye, Jensen aye, and Younge aye.

Younge made a motion to grant permission for Greg Meier to attend a two-day water/waste water class with Thornton paying half and Swaledale’s approval to paying half.  Engebretson seconded.  Bohman aye, Duff aye, Engebretson aye, Jensen aye, and Younge aye. 

Engebretson made a motion to amend building permit #112 with correct address.  Jensen seconded.  Bohman aye, Duff aye, Engebretson aye, Jensen aye, and Younge aye.
 Building permit applications submitted:  513 Main Street, 608 Main Street, 300 Maple Street, 508 Maple Street, 801 Maple Street, 413 Elm Street, and 312 North 4th Street.  Motion by Engebretson to approve the building permit applications.  Bohman seconded.  Bohman aye, Duff aye, Engebretson aye, Jensen aye, and Younge aye.  

Mosquito spraying was discussed.  

Younge made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:40 p.m.  Bohman seconded.  Motion carried.

Minutes taken by Connie Stadtlander.
Mike Jensen

Mayor, City of Thornton
